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28 February 2020

Samuel Mellor
fyi-request-12262-818a0ff9@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr. Mellor

| refer to your request dated 18 February 2020, pursuant to the Official Information Act
1982, seeking:

Copies of all official briefings, memos, or advice provided and received by MoT
regarding the provision of a “Green Transport Card” or similar proposals aimed at
“reducing the cost of public transport, prioritising people in low income households
and people on a benefit”.

You also noted that this policy goal is outlined in 2(a) of the Confidence and Supply
Agreement between NZ Labour and the Green Party.

This letter is to notify you that the Ministry is transferring your request to the Office of Hon
Julie-Anne Genter as Associate Minister of Transport.

Accordingly, your request is being transferred pursuant to section 14(b)(ii) of the Official
Information Act, where the request is:

Believed by the person dealing with the request to be more closely connected with
the functions of another department or Minister of the Crown or organisation, or of a
local authority.

Further correspondence on this request will therefore come to you from the Office of Hon
Julie-Anne Genter as Associate Minister of Transport.

Note that the time limit for responding will be 20 working days from when the Office of Hon
Julie-Anne Genter as Associate Minister of Transport receives this transfer from us.

Yours sincerely

Richard Cross
Manager, Strategic Policy & Innovation
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